
Agnes Caroline
Jacobsen, 74

ELK HORN — Funeral
services for Agnes Caroline
Jacobsen, 74-year-old resident
of the Salem Retirement Home
in Elk Horn, were held Tuesday
morning (Jan. 20) at the
Lutheran Church here. Inter-
ment was in the Elk Horn
Lutheran Cemetery.

Mrs. Jacobsen died Sunday
at Myrtue Memorial Hospital in
Harlan.

She was a cook in the Elk
Horn-Kimballton School system
for ten years, and also worked
at the Salem Homes for several
years.

Surviving are two
daughters, Alice (Mrs. Egon)
Simonsen and Doris (Mrs.
Arnold) Gude, both of rural Elk
Horn; seven grandchildren; ten
great-grandchildren; one
brother, Erick Christensen of
the Salem Nursing Home, Elk
Horn; and one sister, Helen
Shahanof Marne.


